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Java tsunami a timely warning to New Zealanders

New Zealanders may have only a few minutes warning if an undersea earthquake within close proximity of the coastline generates a tsunami, says The Ministry of Civil Defence Emergency Management.

“Yesterday’s tsunami in Java is a reminder of the vulnerability of our own coasts to tsunami,” says acting director Bruce Ferguson. 

New Zealand has been affected by more than 40 tsunami in the past 165 years.

The Indonesian tsunami followed a 7.2 magnitude earthquake beneath the Indian Ocean 240 kilometres from Java.

Mr Ferguson says its highly likely residents living near the south Java coast had very little warning, if any.  Tsunami can travel up to five hundred kilometres per hour.

“If you’re near the sea and you experience a strong earthquake or the sea starts receding then you should immediately move to higher ground or inland,” says Mr Ferguson.

Tsunami can be triggered by an underwater earthquake, landslide, or volcanic eruption.

The Ministry catagorises three types of tsunami, depending on the distance between land and the place where it is generated.   

Distant tsunami are generated from a long distance, such as from across the Pacific in Chile. New Zealand would have more than three hours warning time.  Regional tsunami are generated between one and three hours travel time away from their destination. 

Local tsunami are generated very close to the coastline. This type of tsunami is very dangerous because those living close to the coast may only have a few minutes to react after feeling the earthquake or noticing the sea recede. 

To find out more information about tsunami and what to do in the event of a tsunami go to www.getthru.govt.nz.
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